
Try as we all do to be different, there are times when Th West Ender marches to the same drummer. like our Big Brothers of main­

stream media, we offer holiday babble, a year-end review with a glimpse of the future. 

Last year brought forth the sound of concrete mixers in and around West End. There is going to be no let up in I 997. Meridian 

Group's new Fourth Street office complex, the YWCJ\s rehabilitation pool and Wachovia's reconstructive surgery at the Modem 

Chevy Comers of the World are all moving forward. The YWC/>:.s project is virtually completed. Wachovia has made significant 

progress. The old Sears Building is no longer even a shadow of its former self. Meridian seems to be sputtering a little, especially 

when compared to the others. 

It may not have "come up like thunder" but dawn on 8 December I 996 brought a clear, Sunday sky for the West End Holiday 

Tour of Homes. Laura Burrows and her army of volunteers made the event a spectacular one, enabling West End to put its best 

foot forward Every pen;on in the neighborhood deserves a big round of applause for a job well done. It could not have been a 

better day. The homes looked great. The white Blumenthal Jewish Home Checker limo driven by John Merschel was a big hit. 

The vans provided by the YMCA were invaluable pieces of the transportation system. Bill Wise drove his van the entire time. 

Thanks to the good weather, many of the more than 800 who attended the event took leisurely strolls between the homes. 

NewsChannel 12 covered the tour, running different segments on Sunday and Monday. The television presentations certainly 

made the neighborhood look great. Apparently the county tax appraisers were watching. Well, with gain there must be pain. 

More than 800 tickets were purchased for the 1996 tour. Preliminary figures show the event netted over $2,500.00 for the West 

End Association. As always, the major expense of the tour was the printing costs for the posters, brochures and tickets. Special 

praise goes to Don and Sandra Mikush for their help with the production of the printed materials. 

The pre-tour article in the Winsto?t-Salan Journal was another big lift for the neighborhood. The piece was the result of work done 

by Kristina Ebbink, publicity committee chair. 

Carolyn Moore, assisted by Todd Fay, was in charge of advance ticket sales. David Wallace, who moved from West End to 

West Highlands, not only was a tour sponsor but he also did something called "home operations," zipping from place to place 

delivering carpet remnants and other items. 

Wanda Merschel, former West End president, put together an outstanding team of house captains and volunteers. Decorations 

committee chair was Kathy Otterbourg. The pre-tour party at her Clover Street home was a wonderful pep rally for the 

volunteers. 

Missy Vaughan was in charge of the reception at the Woman's Club, an excellent central point for the tour's transportation fleet. 

The city's new bus terminal will never be as good. 

1111 ... ..:WW:W i•M,1+-ww=- HM 1¥-1M#I UM ''¥1M#I HM,11£ ... M:W l•M,•1::a;_-ww=- UM '1¥._M .. HM,1+-.w:W l•M 1:w;.-.w¥1 UM •1::W:..1M::W HI 



~~~ ....... 
1!"~11o1-'1""..,..._,._.:.. ..... ,,-..... 

1012 Glade Sh-eet 
910-724-1000 

Cii:y !Bwern9e Comparzy 
YOUR COMPLETE PACKAGE STORE 

Comp'* line of American & Imported Wines, 
Been &Mixes 

908 Bu.ke Sh-eel 
910-722-2774 

725-1481 

The 1996 tour was the first one with corporate sponsors. The prin­

cipal ones were Graham and Boles Properties, Old North State 

Bank, Prudential Carolinas Realty and Sara Lee Knit Products. 

Others were BB&T, Baity Tires, Katherine Otterbourg Interior 

Design and David Wallace, Counselor and Lawyer. The West End 

Association is grateful for their support. 

All the good things that came out of the tour would not have been 

possible had it not been for the unselfish and essential contribution 

of one group: The owners of the tour's homes. Without the homes, 

there can be no tour. We proudly salute them: 

( 1) William L Durham for the Dixcm-Moore HOUS<, 407 Summit 

Street. Makes you forget the Rainbow Newsstand used to be here. 

(2) Mosley and Helen Waite for the Dodscm-Wilson HOUS<, 633 

Summit Street. The Patty-Pan House, a television star reflecting the 

best of the old and the new. 

(3) Randy and Lea Loftis for the Warrtn H01m, 621 Jersey Avenue. 

Understated elegance. 

(4) Mark and Cindy Lively for the Nicholas Mitcht/1 HOUS<, 1417 

Brookstown Avenue. Another example of what West End is about: 

blending the future with the past. 

(5) John and Wanda Merschel for the Wall HO!lst, 158 Piedmont 

Avenue, homes of Sherrie Weeks and Kay Rogers. Massive 

improvement in less than a year. Too bad more people did not see 

these remarkable apartments before the Merschels bought them and 

rehabilitated them. 

(6) Mike Stack for the Butttrfly House, also known as the Lott-Woodall 

House, 1012 West End Boulevard. NewsChannel 12's favorite com­

plete with tools and building materials from Santa. 
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(7) Reidar Wallin and Susan Hutson for the Va11!Jlm-Retcher HOUS<, 

I 12 3 West Fourth Street. Grover Cleveland was president of the 

United States when this home was built (1894). This house 

played the role of "Butterfly House" at the first West End Tour of 

Holiday Homes in the I 970's. People stood in line in below­

freezing weather to get inside. Only a few of the downstairs 

rooms were open. It had no kitchen. Today it looks great with its 

large, modem kitchen and new bathrooms. This home is more 

evidence that "you can do a lot .... " 

Olympic Fourth 

It is difficult to remember any other neighborhood event during 

the past year. One that was partia.darly good was the annual July 

4 celebration. Remember? Massimo Ceccotti, Head of the Italian 

Olympic delegation, attended our party. He even brought along 

an Italian television crew. 

Justin nme 
A day-long rain storm on October 9 threatened to disrupt the 

event Robin Voiers had been organizing for months. She had 

planned to dedicate a sculpture at Grace Court, hon_pring 

Barbara Smitherman. The ceremony was to begin at 5'30 p.m. At 

4'30 p.m. it was raining. By 5,00 p.m. it stopped! The sun came 

out and a gracious crowd came with it, including Egbert Davis 

who gave a brief and wonderful speech. The City was well repre­

sented by our alderman, Nancy Pleasants, and the recreation 

director, Nick Jamison. The sculpture by Heath King was 

unveiled and a good time was had by all, especially those who 

attended the buffet at the Twin City Club. 

Road Wars (continued) 

West End, especially on the southern flank, faces major disrup­

tion in the months ahead. The relocation of Ye Olde Interstate 

40 is upon us. The W<St Ender would like to give a special salute to 

Ardmore resident Patti Ladd. In November the NC Department 
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of Transportation announced plans to turn Crafton Street into a dead-end street by replacing 

the 1-40 bridge that goes over Crafton Street with a mound of dirt. Listing all the reasons 

this is a bad idea would take up far too space. Ms. Ladd responded to the proposal by doing 

a remarkable job of mobilizing people and encouraging them to voice their concerns to the 

DOT. 

A public hearing was held on December 5. Despite the fact that it was a very cold and rainy 

night, over 100 people showed up ... most of which had been visited by Patti Ladd who 

obtained several hundred signatures on a petition protesting the proposal to close Crafton 

Street. Over 24 people signed up to speak. Many people felt that the meeting could've 

ended after Patti Ladd's speech since she said most of what needed to be said in a ten minute 

presentation that would've put most orators to shame. 

Less than a week after the meeting, the DOT announced that they were abandoning the 

proposal to close Crafton Street in response to the public outcry. Some positive things came 

out of the meeting. It was universally acknowledged that there's too much traffic on West 

End Boulevard and that the cars need to be slowed down. Unfortunately there's no easy 

answer to this problem. Local transportation officials were put on notice that this is an issue 

many people have very strong feelings about. It was also agreed that the Ardmore and West 

End neighborhoOd associations need to work together on issues such as traffic and crime 

control. Stay tuned. 

Chrisbnas in July, uh, February 

According to Th< Muppet Christmas Carol starring Michael Caine, 1ts Christmas, all year( To 

prove this point, the West End Association decided last year to have its Christmas party on 

Saturday, 15 February 1997. The exact time and place are TBA, "to be announced." 

February Meeting 

February is usually the time for West End elections, i.e. officers and board members. Think 

about it. Call President Jim Vaughan, 721-3586 (w) or 724-4579 (h), if you have any sugges­

tions. The next board meeting is at 7,30 p.m., Tuesday, 4 February 1997. 
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West End Association 

P.O. Box 10055, Salem Station 

Winston-Salem, NC 27108 

West End Association Officers 

Jm Vaugian. President 

Bilye Keith Jones, Vice-Presklent 

Terry Mandie, Secretaiy 

Mike Hil, Treasurer 

Board Members 

Nancy Dawson and Joe Sauser 

Carolyn Moore and Adam Whitehead 

Kathy and Doug Bradham 

Carolyn and Todd Fay 

Km and Terry Mandie 

Peggy Merschel 

Sandra and Don Mikush 

Allen and Laura Burrows 

Craig and Km Dishner 

Nick Kefal and Mary Ann Sevick 

Ray Morrison and Jeni Geisler 

Diane Winebrenner 

Alternate Member: Margaret Lewis 

724-4579 

723-1n1 

748-9046 

725-7849 

725-4426 

748-8112 

n3-1044 

748-1813 
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725-5924 
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Allan & Laura Burrows 
834 Carolina Ave. 

Winston-Salem, NC 27101 

The next neighborhood association meeting! 
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Thanks to Missy and Jim Vaughan for hosting our last 

meeting. Our next meeting is at 17:30 p.m. Tuesday,I 

IFEBRUARY 4, 1997l at a sight to be announced. 

.L 

Please join us. 

""''" 
ADDRESS 

( ) New Member (Less than one year resK:lence, free membership) Phone:---------­
( ) Renewal 

( ) $1 Slyr Regular Membership 
( ) $5/yr Senior Crtizen or Full-Time Student 

NEW! ( ) $25/yr Corporate Of Business Membership 
( ) $75/yr Corporate or Business Membership ~ncludes advertisement in the West Ender for one year) 

Please enclose check in the appropriate amount and mail to: West End Association 
P.O. Box 10055, Salem Station 
Winston-Salem, NC 27108 

Editor: 

Warren Sparrow 
748-0889 

Business 
Manager: 

Mike Hill 
725-7849 

Circulation: 

Carolyn Moore 
748-8112 

Production: 

Don Mikush 
725-5924 


